Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, September 25.2017
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order:  M. Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:01pm.
2. Roll Call: Present: M. Phillips, J. Hallbergh,  C Dunn, J. Milliard,
 M. Johndrow, H. Flexer A. Eisley, M. Hayes, T. Mason, members of the public Kerri Grocki and Jeff Grocki. Absent with notification: L. LaBerge
3. Citizen’s Participation: M. Phillips made the motion to move Director’s Report to Citizen’s Participation. No further discussion passes unanimously. A. Eisley presented J. Grocki with a recognition award for his contribution to the Davis Park Concert Series and Bike night for providing sound and assisting with securing the entertainment.
4. Correspondence: NA
5. Adoption of Minutes: Milliard made the motion to accept the minutes for the August 28, 2017 meeting. C. Dunn seconds. No further discussion passes unanimously. H. Flexer abstains.
6. Unfinished Business: 
a. Theater: The theater board had their second meeting. They are currently working on putting a season together. We hope to have two shows in place at the next meeting, Oct.11th..  The board is looking for a director for Christmas Cabaret. 
b. Community Center windows/improvements: Review from Sept. Meeting. Bids have been returned, engineering will review. 
c. Hygeia: Two picnic tables will be removed from Owen Bell and placed at Hygeia next season. Killingly Brooklyn Rotary will be purchasing two handicap picnic tables for Owen Bell Park. Discussion continues concerning Hygeia, new signs will be placed stating Hyegia Reservoir- Killingly Residents. The parks crew reported there was minimal debris this season. Monitoring of the property and those who utilize it will continue next year. The idea of potentially going with a sticker for residents cars is a possibility, if deemed necessary. Discussion of more signage or additional pronounced signage dealing with dog issues on leashes. 
d. The Danielson Lions were suggested to be the recipient for this year’s Volunteer of the Year Award. All agreed. T. Mason will contact the Lions and send a draft of the proclamation to the board to review. 
e. Norwich Bulletin Award: readers of the Norwich Magazine selected the recreation department as recipient of the following awards Runner up in the categories of “Best Fitness Place”, “Best Bike Trail”. Top Honors in “Best Place to Bring Kids”, “Best Walking/ Hiking Trail” and “Owen Bell , Best Public Park”. T. Mason reports the condition of the park is due to the work of the parks crew and DPW .
f. Electrical @ Owen Bell: Quote for repair is currently at $52,000 but an RFP and bid process must happen. 
7. New Business: 

a. Fall Programs: Fall programs have great attendance and the department has extended some summer programs into the fall.  A. Eisley feels folks are being proactive in registrations. 
b. Tomato Festival: A. Eisley shares it was a great day with average attendance.  Activities included a parade, music, craft and food vendors, farmer’s market, Frito Lay Community Day, and agricultural booths. The event was sponsored by the Agricultural Commission, KBA, FritoLay, Recreation, and Westfield Church. Discussion took place regarding the crafter portion and changes being made. 
c. Upcoming Events: T. Mason shared the following events asking if anyone has any interest in helping please contact the department for information.
October 27th: Fright Night @ Westfield Church

October 28th: Scarecrow Kingdom

October 29th: Tricky Trail Run

November 30th: Tree Decorating


December 1st: Frosty’s Night Out


December 2nd: Breakfast with Santa

8. Director’s Report: was moved to Citizens Comments. 

9. Liaison Report: 
a. Board of Education: We had our first board meeting of the year last week.
The roof projects are near completion.

The Ramp/Lift project is in progress and PBC is working with an architect on design and cost for the project.

The district finished the year with a positive balance and will be making a request to have some funds be allocated to the non-lapsing account. 

We will also be allocating funds to the town for the cafeteria lunch balance - when dining services were provided in district.

All our fall sports teams are off to great starts. 
b. Town Council – NA

10. 
  Adjourned: Motion made by H. Flexer to adjourn. J. Milliard second, no 
  further  discussion, meeting adjourned @ 7:10PM.
